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Presidentôs Message 
Hard to believe the month of October is already gone.  Snohomish was blessed to have many families visiting our 

community during the past month making memories at our local farms.   The Club had a great month of speakers all 

focusing on public safety. I always learn something new and gain even more respect for law enforcement officials when I 

hear their stories. I look forward to our November speakers focusing on our Veterans. 

Our club had a couple of service projects this past month.  We hosted our first Students of the Quarter Breakfast on Oct. 

29th.   We honored fourteen students from 7th grade to seniors in High School.  The studentôs personal stories, as 

shared by the principals of each school with comments from many teachers, were quite uplifting.  We have some great 

future adults in our community.  Thank you to Jeff Judy for planning the breakfast, Rod Vroman for sharing some 

inspiration with the students and Ken Hammond for his help greeting and taking photos. 

Members Scott Titterness, Kate Maloney, Sherri Williams, Rod and Joan Vroman distributed dictionaries to the 3rd 

grade students at Totem Falls Elementary.  The students were excited to receive their dictionaries and the teachers 

shared that this is something they look forward to each year. 

Members Roberta Alley, Marilyn Leon, Scott Titterness, and 

Rod Vroman  distributed dictionaries to Machias Elementary 

on Nov. 3rd. The kids at the Boys & Girls Club applied the 

Kiwanis stickers and got the dictionaries ready for delivery. 

We closed October with the celebration of our Citizen of the 

Quarter which we presented to Rosemary Randall.  Rosemary 

is a very active volunteer in our community and she shared 

with us her passion for the annual Christmas House toys for 

kidsô event and her leadership and involvement in the 

Snohomish Community Kitchen.   These are just two of the 

many organizations that Rosemary is involved.  

Club member Jared Burns shared his talent with our 

community by taking photos of families and children visiting 

downtown Snohomish for trick or treat. Thanks to member Lee 

Alley for assisting Jared. 

As we look forward to November we will begin planning for our 

annual auction that will be held on April 16, 2016.  So get 

ready to procure those great items so we can have another 

successful auction that allows us to contribute to scholarships 

and to fund needs for the children in our community. 

Be sure to save the date for our Community Kitchen service on 

November 30th and our annual Christmas party and caroling 

on December 4th at Delta Rehabilitation.  

I wish you all a very Happy Thanksgiving and hereôs to lots of 

snow in the mountainsé 

SNOHOMISH KIWANIS 

Annual Club Dues were DUE in September.  Have you written your check?  Full Year Member é $135
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ACTIONS BY THE BOARD Oct & Nov 
October Regular Club 

Lt. Gov George Boulton sat in to review our compliance with 
Kiwanis standards and check on our goals. 

Approved Budget for the coming year. 

Jeff Judy requested help with Builders Club 

President Debbie suggested we have an evening meeting on 
the last Thursday of the month starting in Jan.  Bd. Approved 

Jeff suggested a way to raise admin funds through working 
concession stand at Husky Football game (next year)  

October Charitable Foundation 

Approved the Budget for coming year. 

Approved the date and location for the 2016 Fund Raising 

Auction.  April 16, 2016 at Brightwater. 

Established Student of the Quarter dates 10/29, 1/28, 3/24 & 
4/19 at RSC 7-8:30 

Authorized Ken to draft guidelines for managing the Tuck 
Gionet Student Support Fund. Report back. 

 

November Regular Club 

Met for the first time at the Snohomish Library 

Approved Minutes and Treasurerôs Reports 

Brief discussion about current status of SHS Key Club and 
the Builderôs Club at Centennial MS 

¶ Board considered the formation of a Policies and      
Procedures Committee to document how the club does 
business.  Board voted unanimously in support.         
Rod Vroman agreed to Chair the committee with Steve 
Dana, Kate Maloney, Howard Lewis and Nancy Keith. 

¶ Board voted to approve new member application. 

November Charitable Foundation 

Approved Minutes and Treasurerôs Reports 

Ken Hammond presented his recommendations for the   
Tuck Gionet Fund.  Limit awards to $250 without board 
approval. HS will disperse the funds as needed. Club will 
receive monthly reports of awards.                                 
Board approved Unanimously 

Chelsea Saunders gave a brief report on the Auction Com-
mittee status.  Discussed the timelines for decisions and the 
framework for regular meetings and the degree to which the 
board might be involved in decisions. 

Whatôs Happening This Month? 
Novemberôs Program Theme is Veterans 

November 5 

General Membership meeting Collectorôs Choice Restaurant NOON 

Program:  Clyde J Fields, Snohomish VFW 

BOARD MEETING: 6PM Snohomish Public Library 

November 12 

General Membership meeting Collectorôs Choice Restaurant NOON 

Program:  Doug Roulstone, Retired Navy Captain 

November 19 

General Membership meeting Collectorôs Choice Restaurant NOON 

Program:  There will be a briefing from the Auction Committee if there 
is no program. 

November 26 

THANKSGIVING DAY! Spend time with your families and be thankful 
for all the blessings that have come your way. Consider volunteering at 
a FEED THE HUNGRY function near you. 

Program Coordinator for this year is MARK HINTZ.  If you like the   
programs Mark is lining up for us, thank him.  If you donôt care for the 
programs, feel free to take over. 

What Else is On Tap? 

Snohomish Kiwanis Christmas Party                        
and Ornament Exchange 

Friday December 4th at the 
Walsh Pavilion. Carolers gather 
@ 5:30 before heading over to 
sing.  Pot Luck Dinner to follow with 
the annual Christmas Ornament 
Exchange to Cap the Night. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ugly Sweater Pub Crawl 

December 16 on First Street 
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October 15 - Monte Beaton, SC Sheriffôs Office 
S  C  Sô E  C  D  C   C  P  C   C   

S  

Continuing with the theme of Law Enforcement, Mark invited Monte Beaton to come to our club to share his thoughts 

about policing in general and more specifically in East Snohomish County.  Commander Beaton entered law 

enforcement in 1991 as a bright eyed recruit in the City of Lynnwood where he worked for 11 years before jumping over 

to the Snohomish County Sheriffôs office in 2002.  Throughout his career, Beaton has worked every post and position he 

could to gain the experience and knowledge to move up and after 24 years heôs risen to the top.  With the Sheriffôs office 

contracting with more cities in the county, Monte got his first ñChiefôs Badgeò doing a two year tour in Darrington before 

moving south to take a similar Contract Police Chief position in Sultan.  Wearing two hats in the Sheriffôs office, those of 

East County Commander and Contract Police Chief, Monte stays really busy working in Sultan with Mayor Carolyn 

Eslick to achieve their local law enforcement objectives while managing a group of deputies assigned to Gold Bar and 

the remainder of the unincorporated East Snohomish County 

area. 

Beaton spoke at length about the problems facing deputies 

responsible for rural areas. The issue of homeless people was 

mentioned when he described drug users living outdoors in the 

forest around the cities. Little by little, the truly homeless in his 

area have been screened and worked into housing solutions.  

The remainder are what Monte characterized as transient by 

choice because they are chronic drug users who choose drugs 

over safe housing. An outgrowth of the drug problem is the 

decision by the Prosecutorôs office to not prosecute drug 

offenses which means Beaton and his deputies turn drug users 

loose.   

Commander Beaton went on to talk about the mental health 

crisis weôve heard about for years.  Without a place to take 

offenders with mental disorders, they have to turn them loose 

as well.  Doesnôt that make us all feel safer knowing that drug 

users and mentally ill offenders are not jail candidates and are 

free to do crimes against the rest of us without fear of the cops. 

Finally, Monte talked about the coming launch of New World 

Dispatch and Reporting scheduled to go live in November.  

After decades of use, the old Computer Aided Dispatch is  

being retired and a comprehensive data gathering and  

reporting system is being launched that is able to share 

information between jurisdictions and on up the food chain to 

insure the flow of state and federal dollars to the local level for crime statistic reporting.  In addition, it creates uniformity 

between cities and the county since everyone is now calling a orange an orange.  If you want to compare crime in one 

community to another community, you will be more confident in the data since calls are dispatched by a common system 

networked together.  SnoPac and SnoCom continue to be independent organizations but they are now linked. 

Click on these links for more information about the Snohomish County Sheriffôs office, the Snohomish County Jail, New 

World Dispatch and Nextdoor.com which Monte characterized as FaceBook for neighborhoods but I didnôt discuss here. 

http://www.snohokiwanis.org/
https://www.facebook.com/snohomishkiwanis/timeline
http://www.snopac911.us/
http://www.snocom.org/
http://snohomishcountywa.gov/210/Law-Enforcement
http://snohomishcountywa.gov/178/Corrections
http://www.newworldsystems.com/public-safety/
http://www.newworldsystems.com/public-safety/
https://nextdoor.com/
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October 22 - Snohomish Police Chief John Flood 
The chief spoke to the partnership between last weekôs speaker, Monte 

Beaton, the East County Sheriffôs commander.  The reality is we have a 

unified police presence in East County because there is an open line of 

communication between Sheriffôs agencies.  Snohomish officers and 

county deputies work closely together. 

Chief Flood spent a considerable amount of time talking about crime in 

Snohomish relating to crime reporting mechanisms.  One of the anoma-

lies in the crime statistics pointed to a series of car thefts.  His illustration 

focused on the fact that a single individual was most likely for all the sto-

len cars reported in town.  When that individual was arrested, the car 

thefts stopped. 

The chief also talked about the drug problem in Snohomish County.  The 

problem most people are talking about is the popularity of Heroin.  Flood 

compared the heroin addict to the other drug user vying for the top spot, 

the meth head.  The body response to heroin is to mellow out the user 

resulting in a user that may be a thief but is not likely to be physically ag-

gressive toward a person while the meth addict reacts to the drug by be-

coming very physically active to the point of jumpiness and a totally differ-

ent kind of criminal stealing your stuff and posing a significantly higher 

threat to people that may be standing in the way. 

Chief Flood affirmed Commander Beatonôs position that arresting drug 

users is not happening.  The cost benefit analysis showed that putting 

users in jail doesnôt solve the problem and the cost is excessive.  Those cost being associated with jail fees.  Chief Flood talked 

about how he is saving some city money by subcontracting incarceration to Yakima County that only charges $55/day for stays of 5 

days or more.  Another way he is addressing skyrocketing jail cost is to charge a criminal but not book them into the jail prior to trial. 

The last thing Chief Flood spoke to was the ongoing status of the Time Out Tavern.  He briefed us on the timeline relative to investi-

gation and enforcement actions that have taken place since last spring resulting in an assault on a police officer and a recommen-

dation from the chief that the liquor license for the Time Out Tavern not be renewed. 

Ugly Christmas Sweater Pub Crawl 
December 19th ï 6:30pm ï 10:30pm  $20/person advanced registra-
tion* (includes contest entry and 2 drink tokens) + $5/person for pok-
er walk (paid at Check-In)  $10/person for Designated Drivers  *$25/
person day of registration.  Crawl through historic downtown 
Snohomish bars and businesses! 
 

2014 Participants included:  Skip Rock Distillers, Piccadilly Circus, 
Stewartôs Place, 907 Bar & Grill, Time Out, Oxford Saloon & 
more ) Check back in November for 2015 confirmed participants 
 

Live Music will be offered at the following: 
The Oxford ï ñThe Rumorò (Classic rock 60ôs-80ôs; 9pm to 1am) 
907 Bar & Grill ï To Be Announced 
Stewartsï To Be Announced 
The Hawthorne ï To Be Announced 
Karaoke at Piccadilly Circus 
 

$100 value cash and prize package for Most Ugly Christmas Sweat-
er AND $100 value cash and prize package for Best Couple Ugly 
Christmas Sweater (Winners determined by celebrity judge based on 
public involvement. All decisions are final) 
POKER WALK 

Poker Walk winner receives half the pot and a valuable 
Snohomish prize package for best 5 card hand. Visit partic-
ipating shops to collect your cards and make the best 5 
card poker hand.  (Just $5 to participate in the poker walk 
collected at check-in)   
(Some poker walk stops will close at 8:00pm.  
 

Winner announced at Oxford at 10pm) 
 

6:30-8:00pmï Check-in at Skip Rock Distillers, 104 Avenue 
C to receive your wristband, drink tokens and poker sheet.  
Must have valid ID and be 21 or over to participate. 
 

6:30-10:00pm- Visit participating establishments 
10:00-10:30pm ï Award of Prizes at Oxford Saloon, 913-
1st 
  
Wristband Cost ï $20/person ordered online or $25/person 
day of event at Check-in. Designated Driver ï $10/person. 
 

Ticket includes 2 beer tokens to be used at any participat-
ing establishment for the Pub Crawl designated beer. 

UGLY CHRISTMAS SWEATER PUB CRAWL & POKER WALK 

http://www.snohokiwanis.org/
https://www.facebook.com/snohomishkiwanis/timeline

